
Dear Praying Friends,


January and February have been some of our busiest months lately. God truly blessed us by allowing us to 
share our burden with so many people in the last two months. We have had the privilege of seeing God work in 
people's hearts and change lives. God is still at work and we are excited to be in His service!


We started the year in North Carolina and were able to present the ministry in quite a few churches the first 
several weeks of the year. We then had to make a quick trip back to Georgia for one of Artiss' appointments 
before going back to Ashboro, NC for a Missions Conference! February had us in western and central Georgia 
before going back to North Carolina and finishing the month with a Missions Conference in Mississippi! We have 
more exciting news as well; as of the end of February, we had heard from another church that has decided to 
partner with us and we are now at 23% of our needed support!  Praise the Lord!


We also would like to express our appreciation to all those who sent us a special Christmas gift this year. We 
are truly blessed and humbled by your generosity and God's goodness to us.  


Artiss Update:  

The doctors are continuing to restretch her esophagus monthly. She is currently going about three weeks before 
she has a choking issue. The doctors are hoping to get this time between procedures extended by quite a bit in 
the next few months.   

We met with Artiss’ Neurologist team in February to review the results from all her MRI and EMG tests from the 
last several months.

Artiss DOES NOT have any neurological or spinal disease/disorder affecting her swallowing or pain she is 
having in her feet. Everything, even blood tests, came back NORMAL! All those big and scary diagnoses that we 
were told were a strong possibility have been removed by the power of prayer! Artiss has been diagnosed with 
benign Tongue Fasciculation. The doctor said: “That’s because she is a unique little girl!” Yes, yes she is! They 
do not believe the fasciculation will grow any worse or cause any issues, other than an annoyance. Her 
shallowing/esophageal issue is a separate problem and IS NOT connected to her tongue or anything neuro. It 
was discovered that Artiss' left leg is longer than her right leg and that her spine is curving. The Neuro team 
believes this is the culprit of the peripheral neuropathy and crippling leg pain she is experiencing. This is 
FIXABLE! We have been referred to an orthopedic specialist and we will be meeting with them in April.


We are so thankful for each of you that have come alongside us 
to intercede in prayer on behalf of our little girl! We are praising 
God for answering our prayers, exceedingly and abundantly 
above!


We praise the Lord for:

• Our schedule is filling up!

• A new church partnering with us!

• God’s direction thus far in Artiss’s health.

We are praying for:

• Safety as we travel

• Allen and his schooling

• Artiss and her ongoing medical issues

Family Fun!

We lost our golden retriever, 
Dixie, of twelve years this 
past September and she 
was a very stabi l iz ing 
influence for Allen while we 
traveled.  It was not our 
intention to bring another 
dog into our home right 
away, but God allowed us to 
work with a shelter and 
adopt "Maya" in January.  
We are so excited to have 
her with us, and she has 
been a real blessing to our 
family, especially Allen.  
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